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Overnight Mail

April 25, 2012 

Compliance Coordinator
State of Nevada Division of Environmental Protection 
Bureau of Water Pollution Control 
901 South Stewart Street, Suite 4001 
Carson City, Nevada 89701-5249

Subject: Permit NEV2001515 Discharge Monitoring Reports (DMRs) - 1st Ouarter 2012 
Nevada Environmental Response Trust Site; Henderson, Nevada

The Nevada Environmental Response Trust (NERT) maintains Permit #NEV2001515 which 
covers the synthetically double-lined ponds GW-11 and AP-5. No water was discharged directly 
to a receiving water body from either GW-11 or AP-5 pond. However, water from both GW-11 
and AP-5 ponds (along with other groundwater sources) was treated for perchlorate removal and 
discharged under the authority of NPDES permit NV0023060. The attached DMRs, (Attachment 
1) and accompanying tables provide the operational information on the ponds. Included with this 
correspondence are the January, February and March 2012 DMRs.

Please note that AP-5 pond’s top liner has a tear at the top edge of the pond, which is well above 
the liquid level of the pond contents. The pond is a synthetically double-lined pond and there is no 
evidence that the underlying liner has been compromised. In addition, the monitoring well which is 
located between the top liner and the bottom liner to collect any water which accumulates between 
the liners, has not shown evidence of water presence. The split top liner has been sandbagged to 
prevent a strong breeze from lifting the edges and the top liner tear will be closely monitored.

Should you have any questions concerning this report, please contact Susan Crowley at (702) 
592-7727 (cell) or e-mail smcrowlev@cox.net.

Sincerely,

Allan Delorme, P.E.
Managing Principal 

Attachment

cc: Please see attached distribution sheet

2200 Powell Street, Suite 700, Emeryville, California 94608 
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